File No. 

(Journal, )

(ITEM *)  A Resolution Requesting Authorization for the Release of Funds from the Planning Council for the Individual Placement and Support (IPS) Supported Employment Services as Part of the Mental Health Redesign at the Behavioral Health Division

A RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, in October 2012, the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) – Behavioral Health Division (BHD) received authority from the County Board (File 12-709) to enter into a professional services contract with the Planning Council for Health and Human Services starting November 1, 2012 through December 31, 2013 for $1,114,290 to provide specific programs related to the Mental Health Redesign Initiative; and 

WHEREAS, the programs included the Peer Specialist Pipeline, Step-Down Housing Alternative, Case Management Expansion, Individual Placement and Support (IPS) supported employment, and Supportive Housing Units; and 

WHEREAS, the goal of IPS is to help promote the recovery of people who have serious mental illness through competitive jobs related to their employment preferences; and

WHEREAS, there is strong evidence that IPS services, which emphasize competitive employment, were almost three times more likely to be effective than other types of vocational services; and

WHEREAS, this evidence-based approach is consistent with the goals of the Mental Health Redesign Initiative; and

WHEREAS, on July 22, 2013, BHD released a competitive request for proposals (RFP) seeking organizations that could sustain IPS beyond this one-time allocation for development and fully integrate the IPS model into their existing financial and organizational business model and treatment; and  
WHEREAS, BHD is in the process of reviewing the results of the RFP process and will award a contract in mid-September; and
WHEREAS, DHHS is asking that the $175,000 in IPS funds be released now to ensure services will be available as soon as possible and funds will be expended this year; now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors authorize the Director, DHHS, or his designee, to allow the Planning Council to enter into an agreement with the specified vendor or vendors for the administration of IPS for the time period of October 1, 2013 through December 31, 2013 in the amount of $175,000.
